MINUTES

The Minutes of the Meeting of Ampfield Parish Council held in the Village Hall, Ampfield on Monday, 4 July 2005 commencing at 7.00 pm

PRESENT:


Miss M. I. Rothwell (Chairman) – Presiding

Mr. G. J. Choules, Mr. G. A. Haswell, Mr. J. A. Jones, 
Mr. B. W. Nanson, Mr. G. C. A. Roads, 

IN ATTENDANCE:

1 Parishioner

1125
Apologies for Absence

Apologies for absence were received from Mrs. M. E. Birtwistle, Mr. W. M. Caswell, 

Mr. M. D. Hatley and Mr. W. H. Line.
1126
Casual Vacancy

The Returning Officer had advised that, as no Parishioner had requested an election to be held, the Council could co-opt to fill the casual vacancy caused by the resignation of Miss. K. J. Rice. Those Members present had no names to bring forward and it was agreed to defer a decision to the September 2005 Meeting.

1127
Minutes

The Minutes of the Annual Meeting held on 9 May 2005, having been previously circulated, were confirmed by the Meeting and signed by the Chairman.
1128
Matters Arising from the Minutes

1128.1
Improved gateway and other signs – A3090

It was noted that work on the improvements to the signs had started. The Clerk was asked to enquire of HCC what the work programme was and also how work was progressing on the pedestrian refuges.
1128.2 Broadgate Farm Site

Draft proposals had been received from The Luken Beck Partnership. This will be considered fully at a later date when all Councillors are available.
1128.3 Parish Seats



(a)  The Clerk reported that the seat ordered for Mr. & Mrs. Bowser had arrived and Mr. Roads had collected it from Hilliers. It would be placed in the woodland as soon as labour was available to concrete it in place. Once all the invoices were received Mr.  & Mrs Bowser would be informed of the total costs.
  
(b) Mr. Caswell had reported at the previous meeting that Mrs. Cox had offered to place a seat in the Recreation Ground in memory of her late husband. This would be finalised once the new Pavilion etc was erected.
(c) Mr. Hatley had reminded Members at the last meeting that the seat removed from Hocombe following the anti-social behaviour problems was still in his back garden awaiting a new site. This was still the situation.
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1129 Public Participation

The Meeting adjourned from 7.08 to 7.18 for a period of public participation. The following points were raised:-

· Blocked drainage gutters in Hook Road and Hursley Road (referred to HCC)
· Churchyard grass cutting (Mr. Roads to investigate)

· Rumours of traffic lights at the Hook Road/Hursley Road junction

· Distribution of correspondence sent to the Clerk and the acknowledgement of correspondence.

1130 Financial Matters

1130.1
Accounts for Payment

It was proposed by Mr. Haswell, seconded by Mr. Jones, that the following Accounts be paid: -  

Salmon Planning Consultants
Recreation Ground
             2605.00

Hillier Garden Centres

Seat



358.90

(these cheques were drawn between meetings)



A Healey Office Equipment
Photocopier


   24.58


Vermont Systems Ltd

Software


   86.96
J. K. Murray


Salary & Expenses

 612.50
Inland Revenue


PAYE



 101.36
J. K. Murray


Salary (August)


  335.21

Inland Revenue


PAYE (August)


  101.36


1130.2 2004/2005 Accounts

The Clerk (as RFO) presented the 2004/2005 Accounts to the Meeting – they had previously been circulated to all Members. The Council authorised the signing of the Accounts in the format laid down by the Accounts and Audit Regulations. The Audit Commission Pro-Forma Sections 1 (The Statement of Accounts) and 2 (Statement of Assurance) were agreed and authorised for signature.
1130.3 Internal Audit
The Clerk reported that the Internal Audit of the Council’s 2004/2005 Accounts would commence on 8 July 2005 when the Internal Auditor (Mr. P. Reynolds) would be collecting the Accounts and supporting papers from the Clerk.

1130.4 External Audit

The Clerk reported that the External Audit, to be conducted by District Audit, would commence on 15 August 2005. The necessary Statutory Notices had been posted.
1130.5 Risk Assessment – Chapel Wood

Mr. Roads reported that the Tender process was currently being conducted by CBA Trees Ltd – 3 Invitees had been identified and the tender evaluation process should be completed in time for the September Meeting.
1130.6
Ampfield Village Hall

There had been no requests for financial assistance at this time
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1130.6 New Bus Shelters – A3090
The Clerk reported that the new bus shelter had been ordered and would be installed in August 2005.
1130.7 Ampfield Website
The Council expressed its appreciation to Mr. Jones for all his work in updating the website. It was agreed that an article should be placed in the Ampfield Messenger informing Residents of the new format, seeking events they wished to publicise and seeking views on future contents etc.

1130.8 Community Bus Project

Mr. Jones reported that the Village School was hoping to obtain a mini bus for their use. It was hoped that this might be made available for community use when the School was not using it. It was agreed that Mr. Jones should investigate costings etc and the proposed commitment of the Parish Council so that an informed decision could be arrived at.   
1131 Ampfield Recreation Ground
In the absence of Mr. Caswell (Chairman of the Ampfield Recreation Ground Management Committee), the Clerk updated the Council on current issues. The Planning Application had now been submitted and the generation of funding was the most urgent of all priorities. Mr. Caswell needed assistance with this important part of the project.
1132    Borough Local Plan

1132.2 Test Valley

Nothing further to report.
1132.3 Eastleigh

 
Nothing further to report.
1133 Parish Plan

Mr. Nanson updated the Council on current progress following on from the successful inaugural meeting of the Steering Group held on 27 June 2005. He presented a draft “constitution” for the Group and also a list of suggested members. It was agreed that the Chairman of the Council and the Chairman of the Planning Committee be authorised to agree final amendments to the “constitution” following comments at this Meeting and also the final list of members. This would be a long-term project and the Council would be kept fully informed of progress.
1134 General Correspondence

1134.1 HAPTC Circulars

Mail 032-05
Agreements reached in the NJC.

Mail 035-05
Appointment of New Director of HAPTC
Mail 036-05
Hampshire Countryside Access Forum
Mail 038-08
HAPTC Quarterly Bulletin
Mail 
Bulletin 215 June 2005.
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1134.2 HCC Circulars
HCC; Planning On-line
Minerals & Waste Development Framework

Minerals & Waste Planning in Hampshire

Hampshire County Guide

Hampshire Villages Initiative

Appointment of Independent Members of the Hampshire Police Authority

Chief Constable’s Publication

1134.3
Other Correspondence

· Update on South East Plan May 2005.
· Corus Hotel – Licensing

· Age Partnership Group

· DEFRA Circular – Clean Neighbourhoods and Environment Act 2005.

· Letter sent to The Chief Executive of the Eastleigh and Test Valley PCT by Michelmersh and Timsbury Parish Council expressing concerns about the possible closure of Romsey Hospital. It was agreed the Clerk should write to the PCT expressing this Council’s concerns.

(Mr. Nanson declared an interest in this matter as a Member of the PCT and took no part in the discussion).
1135 Reports

1135.1 Planning Committee

The following Applications had been commented on at the Meeting of the Planning Committee held on 10 May 2005.
TVS.10651

Forest Yard at Hawkers Paddock, Knapp Lane

TVS.10537/2

Thatch Cottage, Crampmoor Lane

TPO.TVBC.00681/3
338 Hursley Road

TPO.TVBC.00687/3
37 Hocombe Wood Road

TVS.01233/1

Beechwood House, 8 Beechwood Crescent

The following applications had been commented on at the Meeting of the Planning Committee held on 8 June 2005.

TVS.03012/1

Beechfield, Hookwood Lane

TVS.07070/1

West End, Woodlea Way

TVS.10394/1

20 Beechwood Crescent

TVS.07231/1

Beech Cottage, 316 Hursley Road

TPO.TVBC.00697/3
1 Flexford Close

TPO.TVBC.00687/4
27 Hocombe Wood Road

TPO.TVBC.00687/5
11 Hocombe Wood Road

The following application had been commented on at a Meeting of the Planning Committee held on 13 June 2005.

TVS.02240/2

31 Beechwood Crescent

1135.2 Finance Committee

There had been no meetings of this Committee.
1135.3 Footpath Warden

In the absence of Mrs. Birtwistle, there was no report.
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1135.4 Test Valley Association of Parish Councils

Miss Rothwell gave a brief report on the Meeting of the Association held on 12 May 2005. In particular, she drew attention to the Cemetery Headstone Inspection Minute.
1135.5 Hampshire Association of Parish & Town Councils

Nothing to report.
1135.6 Public Transport & Highway Liaison

Nothing to report
1135.7 Ampfield Countryside Heritage Area

Details of forthcoming events had been circulated.

1135.8 C. P. R. E. 

Nothing to report.
1135.9 Village Hall Liaison

Miss Rothwell reported briefly on the last meeting of the Management Committee. 

1135.10 Tree Wardens

Nothing to report.
1135.11
School Governor
Mr. Jones reported that numbers for September looked encouraging. It seemed that North Baddesley School and Valley Park School were both full and this was encouraging parents to seek other Schools. Ampfield was chosen by many because of its reputation for excellence.    
1136 Highway Matters

1136.1 Outstanding Matters with the Area Surveyor 

(a) Knapp Lane

The Clerk reported that the Engineer from HCC had confirmed that no banks in Knapp lane were on the schedule to be cut. It seemed that the responsibility lay with the adjoining landowner.

1136.2 New Items to be raised

· Japanese Knotweed. The problem areas in Hook Road had been reported to the Area Surveyor and were being dealt with.

· Footway from Hook Road to Hook Close and Hook Crescent. This had become waterlogged and this also had been reported to the Area Surveyor. 
1137 Test Valley Borough Council Items

1137.1 Borough Councillor’s Items

In the absence of Mr. Hatley, there was no report.
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1137.2 Correspondence

The following had been received: -

· Anti-Social Behaviour Act 2003 – High Hedges
· The Licensing Act 2003 – Having your say 
1137.3 Standards Committee

The anticipated “visit” from Councillor Mrs. Shaw had not materialised.
1138 Chapel Wood
1138.1 Friends of Chapel Wood

There had been no further meetings.
1138.2 Work in Woodland   

The work was continuing. The working parties would resume in September.
1138.3 Burial Ground

The Clerk confirmed he would be meeting with the Vicar and the new PCC Treasurer in August to sort out the financial position between the PCC and the PC.
The question of Memorial Inspection was raised by Mr. Roads. It was agreed that as Chapel Wood Burial Ground had only just come into use there was not a current problem – though the matter would have to be borne in mind in future years. The Clerk would raise the issue with the Vicar, with regard to the existing burial ground, at his meeting with him in August.
1139 Date of Next Meeting

It was noted that the next Meeting of the Council would be held on Monday, 12 September 2005 in the Village Hall commencing at 7.00 p.m. 

1140
Closure

The Meeting closed at 8.25 p.m. 
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